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Hello my friends, I hope you are doing well.  As always, thank you for your prayer and financial support! 
  This month I have several things to report. First, The wheelchair ministry in the United States is planning to ship 
the chairs from Charleston S.C. to Chile on September 17th. It could take 3 to 4 weeks travel depending on weather  
and traffic conditions at the Panama Canal . The chairs will be transferred to a truck for the overland phase of the 
 trip to Bolivia. Then,  processed by customs at the Bolivian border. Then they will be delivered to “La Rocha” , 
the church in Santa Cruz. Upon arrival at the church, we will be notified. Then, we will make our flight plans.  
Please pray with us for God’s blessings for a successful voyage!  
 

Next, we have a new construction project started. We are remodeling part 
of the church property to construct two rooms for  Children's Ministry! 
The children’s ministry is booming! The rooms will also be used for small 
groups and for meetings. The man in the photo is Francisco. He is doing a 
great job!  He has been coming to services and our small group. His son 
has been helping with the construction and also attends our small group. 

3rd, The outreach ministry has begun at the Vineyard Macapá. It consist 
of weekly community invitations to services and a monthly outreach to 
connect with the community by offering some type of food or snack.  
The photos below were taken at the first event. 
I had a blast! Playing with the kids and connecting with adults.  
   Two people show up for services and our small group.  
  We were all pumped! 

Ok friends, a lot is 
happening! Please 
pray for us! 
Bob Lesher 


